#### **Corse Annual Parish Meeting**

# Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> May 2023 at Corse and Staunton Village Hall at 7.30 pm.

Present: Cllr R Hall, Cllr M Jones, Cllr P Burford, Cllr T Jones, Cllr B Buck, Cllr D Preston and Cllr A Collings

Claudia Gough, Kill Bates, Kevin Smith, Steve Hacker

# 1. Welcome

Cllr Rich Hall welcomed all to the meeting.

## 2. Apologies Received

Apologies were received from representatives for the Cricket Club, the Scouts, the Brownies, Staunton and Corse Academy and County Cllr Philip Robinson.

#### 3. Corse District Councillor report

Cllr Philip Burford thanked all those who voted and advised of the upcoming District Decisions that would now need to be made.

## 4. Corse District Councillor report

Cllr Clayton Williams was not in attendance and no report had been provided.

# 5. Corse County Councillor report

Cllr Philip Robinson sent his apologies to the meeting and sent through a report which is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

### 6. Police report

Once the Police stats have been received they will be added to the website, the Clerk is to ask if there is a report available as this was at one time undertaken by a previous PCSO but is no longer circulated.

#### 7. Chairman's Report and Finance

Cllr Rich Hall gave a report to the meeting including the finance report, a copy of both are attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

## 8. Reports from local groups

**Cricket Club** – Apologies were sent to the meeting.

**Football Club** - Trevor Jones attended and gave a report to the meeting, a copy is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**St Margaret's Church** - Claudia Gough and Jill Bates attended the meeting and gave a report, when the hard copy is received it will be added to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**SCATS** - Mike Jones attended and gave a report to the meeting, a copy is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**Scouts** - Tim Brown sent apologies to the meeting and sent through a report which was read out on behalf of the group, a copy is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**Brownies** - Belinda Murphy sent apologies to the meeting and sent through a report which was read out on behalf of the group, a copy is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**Playing Field** – Steve Hacker attended the meeting and gave a report on behalf of the Playing Fields, a copy is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**Staunton and Corse Academy** - Jon Tibbles sent apologies to the meeting and sent through a report which was read out to the meeting, a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Village Hall Committee** – Barbara Buck attended the meeting and gave a report on behalf of the Village Hall, a copy is attached to the minutes and will be included in the reports attached to the minutes on the website.

**3 Shires Rally** – Kevin Smith attended the meeting and gave a brief report on the planned 3 Shires Rally due to take place in September. Kevin advised that on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> September from 4pm to 6pm there will be a starting ceremony in Ledbury followed by the rally on Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> September. Full details will follow and will be made available nearer to the time via the Rally website. The Parish Council were advised that applications can be made later in the year the benefit of the Parishioners/Parish.

#### 9. Public question time

There were no questions raised.

#### 10. Closure of Meeting

Cllr Rich Hall thanked all for giving their time to attend the meeting this evening and the meeting was closed at 8.00pm.